
Men’s Walk 
#119 

May 13 - May 16, 2009 

Fred Cargill  - LD 

Elvis North - SD 
 

Times To Remember 

Wed 7pm Sendoff 

Fri 7pm Candlelight 

Sat 7am Serenade 

Sat 4pm Closing 
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2009 Walk Dates to Remember 

 

Men’s Walk #120 Aug 13 - 16 

Rob Wellbaum -  Lay Director 

(Thursday -  Sunday) 

 

Women’s Walk #121 Aug 19 - 22 

Joy Beers -  Lay Director 

 

Women’s Walk #122 Sept 23 - 26 

Gail Lien -  Lay Director 

 

Men’s Walk #123 Oct 21 - 24 

Wayne Gantt -  Lay Director 

 

Women’s Walk #124 Oct 28 - 31 

TBA -  Lay Director 

 

For additional Emmaus and Chrysalis 

information and  updates, periodically 

refer to  our website at www.caew.org.  

Don’t forget, God equips and gives you 

the means and strength you need to 

serve, and bring others to Christ.  
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A MESSAGE FROM OUR COMMUNITY LAY DIRECTOR 

the fourth day newsletter 

May 2009 

They asked each 

other, “Were not 

our hearts 

burning within us 

while He talked 

with us on the 

road and opened 

the Scriptures to 

us?” 

Luke 24:32 NIV 

DeColores to all my brothers and sisters in the Central Alabama Emmaus Community.  
As most of you know by now, in March, Aleta Fountain found it necessary to step down 
as Community Lay Director and resign from the Emmaus Board of Directors.  Aleta 
asked me if I would allow her to place my name in nomination to replace her as 
Community Lay Director; and, after much prayer, I agreed.  At the March 15th board 
meeting the board did me the great honor of electing me to fill out the remainder of 

Aleta’s term as Community Lay Director. 

I do not take this responsibility lightly.  Having worked in this ministry for the past five 
years, I’ve gotten to meet and work with many of you, and I’ve never met an Emmaus 
brother or sister that I didn’t immediately come to love and respect.  This ministry has 
meant the world to me and to so many others; it literally changes lives.  I know most, if 

not all, of you have experienced the same thing. 

Between now and January of 2010 when my term ends, I hope to be God’s instrument 
in carrying on and further strengthening this wonderful ministry.  Some of the challenges 
I see before us this year are updating our bylaws (adopted in 1993 and last amended in 
1997), establishing committees to assist the Board of Directors work-area 
representatives in managing such activities as updating the work-area manuals and 
helping find chairpersons and workers for each walk,  supporting and strengthening our 
Chrysalis/Journey ministry, improving our training for and support of pilgrim sponsors,  
and strengthening our group reunion activities.  It is also my goal to meet quarterly with 
the Cluster Lay Directors to get their input and ideas for how we can improve the 

ministry. 

Finally, I solicit your input and ideas as well.  If you have an idea for how we can 
make our ministry even better or if you have a question about anything the 

board is doing, I hope you won’t hesitate to call or email me.   

My email address is:  
jduncan@elmore.rr.com , my home 
phone is 334-514-3369, and my cell 

phone is 334-202-0195. 

I look forward to working as a team to 
continue the growth and improvement 
of this ministry that was begun and 
carried on by those who have gone 

before us. 

Blessings to all, 

John Duncan 

CAEW # 64 / Table of Thomas 
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As the Walk comes closer and we have had the first team meeting, we feel the excitement building, but we must 
remember the Walk is for the Pilgrims.  The Pilgrims are there because their sponsor sponsored them, but why did 
they say yes?  Because Jesus put it in their minds to "say yes".   

Let us show the kind of love to the Pilgrims that Jesus showed, not man's love, but true Agape love.  When Christ 
returned from the grave He could have appeared to kings but one of His appearances was on the road to 
Emmaus.  He walked with them but they did not recognize Him until they broke bread, Luke 24:31, and He 
disappeared from their sight.  Let us open the eyes of the Pilgrims that they may see Christ as never 
before.  Jesus, open the teams eyes that we may see YOU, so that we may be Your hands and feet and move the 
Pilgrims down the road to have a better understanding in their walk with Christ.   

 

Upon leaving Camp Alamisco, each Pilgrim carries away one (or more!) unique and unforgettable moment:  Candlelight and Dying 

Moments are probably the most frequently.  But, for me it came at the end of the Walk when I was handed a packet of letters, many 

of which left tears cascading down both cheeks!  One was from my childhood next door neighbor Dwanna (Struble) Trobaugh, who 

said she had just served as LD on a women's Walk (she lives in South Indiana).  I had no idea she had even heard of Walk to 

Emmaus! 

 

On April 18 I had the privilege of officiating at a wedding for her younger brother, Larry, whose first wife died ten years ago (I also 

served as celebrant on that occasion).  His new bride JoAnn is a deeply committed Christian lady of Roman Catholic background, 

who also just happens to have experienced a Walk to Emmaus! 

 

I share this with you in order to say that after spending seventeen Walks/Chrysalis Flights in the Conference Room (including my 

original Walk #44) I now have an unshakeable belief that the heartbeat of the Emmaus experience begins in the prayers of the 

members of the Emmaus Community.  I will be asking each member of the Walk 119 team to join me in praying daily for each 

Pilgrim between now and May 13--and I will be thanking God for those who sign up for the 72-hour Prayer Vigil. 

 

Is it any wonder that when each speaker leaves the Prayer Chapel they are no longer the same person who knelt on that Holy 

Ground just minutes earlier?  Yes, even Alabama red clay can become Holy Ground because of your prayers.  THANK YOU! 

 

Elvis North / CAEW Walk #119   

A MESSAGE FROM WALK #119 SPIRITUAL DIRECTOR 

A MESSAGE FROM WALK #119 LAY DIRECTOR 

Fred Cargill, 

Central Alabama Emmaus Walk #119 Lay Director 
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Pilgrims of Men’s Walk #119 

“As they talked and discussed these things, Jesus himself suddenly came and began walking with them.” 

Agape Needs:  64 of each item for Men’s Walks 

Agape Needs:  72 of each item for Women’s Walks 

Name City Church Sponsor(s) Sponsor Phone 

Andy Acton Lilburn GA Pleasant Hill Pres Ed Williams 334-821-0475  334-844-4579 

Aric Adams Millbrook AL Millbrook FUMC Thomas Tucker 334-285-0698  334-285-4114 

David Batson Wetumpka AL Disciples of Christ Sam Colson 334-201-8464   

Nolan Baxter Selma AL Cathedral of Christ the King Matthew Dobbs 334-875-3465  334-875-3310 

Billy Browdy Opelika AL Cornerstone UMC Jack & Amy Fisher 334-821-7554  334-528-1466 

Lee Brown Montgomery AL St. James UMC Jonathan Solvason 334-590-1775  334-288-3688 

Brooks Carothers Montgomery AL Frazer UMC Sam Fisher 334-273-9393  334-354-0916 

Grant Culbertson Roanoke AL Community Life Church Stephen Dean 334-863-4338  334-863-5433 

Bill Darwin Selma AL Cathedral of Christ the King Linda & Ralph Tellier 334-315-1453   

Pete Farmer Clanton AL Bridgestone Joel Allen 205-280-7388   

Ben Forbus Byron GA Harmony Community Church Joshua Forbus 334-319-6121  334-887-5600 

Mark Grantham Opelika AL First Baptist Opelika Rishi Rajan 334-749-6402  334-749-8146 

David Haenlein Tallassee AL Mt. View Baptist Ed & Mary Rhodes 334-514-0956  334-399-1975 

Wes Harrell Auburn AL   John Harrell 334-742-9730  334-821-4440 

Nick Horne Selma AL First Presbyterian Church Bert Beers 334-505-9473   

Billy Humphrey Kellyton AL Kellyton UMC Mike Jackson 256-234-2222  256-234-4457 

Bobby Kelley Opelika AL First Baptist Opelika Mike Kilpatrick 256-825-5911  334-744-0488 

Billy Kynard Tyler AL Cathedral of Christ the King Joseph Rhea 334-366-4662  334-418-5531 

Rodger McGuire Opelika AL Cornerstone UMC Riley Belcher 334-742-0460  334-528-2712 

Jeff McHan Blountsville AL Fowler Springs Baptist Chad Smith 334-705-0593  334-329-9930 

Don Messick Montgomery AL Eastmont Baptist Deborah Messick 334-567-5838  334-221-0219 

Daniel Mooney Daphne AL Bay Community James & Kathy Ward 334-741-4196   

Chris Moore Opelika AL Auburn UMC Wes Cumbie 334-502-1267  334-844-3472 

Michael Mote Valley Grande AL Cathedral of Christ the King Matthew Dobbs 334-875-3465  334-875-3310 

Steve Norred Opelika AL Union Grove Baptist Joey & Alexia Frazier 334-749-3066  334-745-4697 

Jimmy Sammons Alexander City AL Hillabee Baptist Church Dru Mattox 256-379-0298  256-234-6798 

Bret Saylor Auburn AL Cornerstone UMC Kenneth Lott 334-821-5381  334-528-1357 

Stan Scroggins Valley AL Cornerstone UMC Leisa Askew 334-745-2831  334-749-5264 

Roy Smith Montgomery AL Capital Heights Ken Fortier 334-285-4173  334-286-4360 

Ralph Spraggins Dadeville AL Flint Hill UMC Dee Dowdy 256-234-4436  256-234-5047 

Heath Stewart Auburn AL First Baptist Opelika Wes Cumbie 334-502-1267  334-844-3472 

Claude Willis Alexander City AL Trinity UMC Alex City Bridget Dowdy 256-234-4436  256-234-2455 

Tom Yates Opelika AL Trinity UMC Sharon Cargill 334-444-4747  334-745-2632 



     Spiritual Director 

     Rev. Elvis North 

     Assistant Spiritual Directors 

Rev. Alicia Cargill 

Rev. Cliff Cobb  

Rev. Jim Sasser 

Rev. Mike Wells 

Assistant Lay Directors 

Ken Fortier 

Bob Money 

Dennis Teel 

Gary Waters 

Team Roster - Men’s Walk #119 Lay Director 

Fred Cargill 
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Media 

Dru Mattox 

Music 

Frank Clem 

Phillip McWhorter 

 

Board Representative 

Jim Snyder 

Walk #119 

Table Leaders 

Harold Faulkner 

Walt Johnson 

Ford Laumer 

Mack Lovelady 

Carey Owens 

Robert Turner 

Assistant Table Leaders 

Charles Bell 

Al Brewer 

Gary Bryant 

Ronald Lynch 

Ken Marsh 

Tony Wilkerson 

Work Areas - Men’s Walk #119 

SUPPORT AREA CHAIRPERSON CO-CHAIRPERSON 

AGAPE Sharon Moore  

BOOK COVERS Truman Hornsby Linda Hines-Hornsby 

BEDTAGS Truman Hornsby Linda Hines-Hornsby 

BOOK TABLE Glenda Masters  

CANDLELIGHT Wanda Ryals Lanell Black 

ENTERTAINMENT David Waldrop  

FRIDAY NIGHT PARTY Todd & Stacy Deavor  

GREETERS Joan Turner  

LOGISTICS   

MEAL/FOOD PREP Ron Templeton  

MEAL SERVICE Barbara Rosser Mo Moseley 

NAME TAGS / NEWSLETTER Mary Mowery Keith Haggerty 

PHOTOGRAPHY Sherry Watkins  

REFRESHMENTS Judy Lovelady  

HOUSING & REGISTRATION Don Ingram Sybil Pemberton 

SERENADE Jim & Jane Ferguson  

SPONSORS’ HOUR Cheryl Bynum & Marsha Davis  

72 HOUR PRAYER VIGIL Cathy Skarecky  

SPEAKERS’ PRAYER CHAPEL Donna Wells Carolyn Beeker 

WORSHIP Duane Skarecky  

For name tags email Mary 

Mowery at      

mary.mowery@eamc.org   
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Boy’s Flight #51 Todd Deavor / Lay Director June 18 -  21 

Girl’s Flight #52 Chrystal Strickland / Lay Director July 16 - 19 

Boy’s Journey #12 Lay Director - TBA July 30 - August 2 

Girl’s Journey #13 Stacy Deavor / Lay Director August 6 - 9 

White Water Camp 

White Water Camp 

Camp Civitan 

Camp Civitan 

Applications can be found at www.cachrysalis.com 

(Repeat from Steve Kopp on how to serve in the Conference Room) 

I would like to share a few insights on the Team Selection process for all who are new to the Emmaus community, 

and a reminder for all of us who have been serving.  The question comes up all the time, how do I get asked to be 

in the conference room?  There are a few basic rules, and I will share those in a minute.  All you have to do is come 

to camp and serve.  Bring your Christian heart, your Agape smile, your spirit of cooperation and charity, and trust 

me, the upcoming lay directors will notice and they will want you to be on the team that God has given them. 

But there are a few minimum requirements to be eligible to serve. First, you are not eligible until a year has 

passed since your original walk.  This gives you time to reflect on your walk, and gives you plenty of 

time to serve in the background at Emmaus.   You must have served at least 4 times in the 

background, and chair at least one work area.  One of the most important jobs of the chair is to make sure 

that all who help receive credit for serving.  Please remember to turn in your service sheets, making sure that the 

names can be read, and that the walk numbers of each worker is listed.  It is the only way that the chair of the team 

selection committee can determine for sure who served.  There are many of you with the same name, so help 

yourself and the team selection chair to give you credit.  Just a reminder, there is a difference in chairing and 

co-chairing.  The purpose of co-chairing is a learning position, where you expect to chair the work 

area in the near future, and co-chairing does not count as chairing a work area.  One more thing, 

once you have qualified and have served on a team, you are still expected and required to work in 

the background.  You must serve at least once every three years.  So if you wonder why you haven’t been 

called, reflect on your service. 

You have served our Lord with grace and compassion, and the Lord has blessed each and every walk as the “Best-

one-Ever”. 

In His Grips, 

Steve Kopp, CAEW #56, Table of Luke. 

Are you attending Cluster Meetings 

after your Walk? If not, you are missing 

out on fellowship, good food, meeting 

other Emmaus members in your 

community, singing, updates to the 

Central Alabama Emmaus Community 

as a whole and most of all Holy 

Communion and sharing of His Word.  

Below are just a few pictures of the 

East Alabama Cluster Dinner after 

Walks #117 & 118. Please go to 

www.caew.org for information on a 

Cluster near you.   
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Address, contact phone, or email changes? 

 

Help keep your information updated. Send any 

changes or updated information (with your 

original walk # and location) to: 

                         sdutsey@aol.com 

If you don’t have email or computer access, 

call anyone in the Community to assist you 

with any update needed to your current 

address, phone,  or other information. 

In Case Of Emergency 

Camp Alamisco           

256-825-9482 

Emmaus Work 

 Area 

 2009 Community 

 Board Representative 

 72 Hour Prayer Vigil  Chad Wilbanks 

 Agape  Linda Hines-Hornsby 

 Book Table  John Duncan 

 Candlelight  Chrystal Strickland 

 Food Preparation  Robert Beers 

 Greeters  David Waldrop 

 Housing and Registration  David Waldrop 

 Logistics  Frank Talbot 

 Meal Service  Wayne Gauntt 

 Music & Media  Allen Brewer 

 Photography  Jim Sasser 

 Refreshments  John Duncan 

 Serenade  Chrystal Strickland 

 Speakers’ Prayer Chapel  Chad Wilbanks 

 Sponsors’ Hour  Jack Moseley 

 Supplies  Sue Utsey 

 Worship  Duane Skarecky 

    

 Registrar - Men's  Jim Snyder 

 Registrar - Women's  Lynn "Mo" Moseley 

    

Community Spiritual Director  Glen Pugh 

Clergy  Suzie Beeson/Dee Dowdy 

   Jim Sasser 

   

Community Lay Director  John Duncan 

Community ALD  Allen Brewer 

Community Treasurer  Linda Brewer 

 Community Secretary  Linda Hines-Hornsby 

Christian Action 

 

♦ Make a friend 

♦ Be a friend 

♦ Bring a friend to 

Christ 


